Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

February 27, 2012

The Honorable Hilary Rodham Clinton Secretary of State Department of State 2201 C Street, NW Washington, D.C. 20520

Dear Secretary Clinton:

We are writing to share with you our deeply held concerns regarding your recent public statement on January 26, 2012, mischaracterizing the Armenian Genocide as a "historical debate," despite the fact that this thoroughly documented crime is a matter of settled history that President Obama, Vice-President Biden, and you have previously condemned and commemorated on numerous occasions, and rightly so.

The historically inaccurate description of the Armenian Genocide as an open question, in addition to the offense it represents to Armenian Americans and other victims of genocide, provides American encouragement to the Republic of Turkey in its shameful campaign of denial. More broadly, the Administration's failure to properly recognize the Armenian Genocide falls far short of our common expectation as Americans that our government will always speak honestly on issues of human rights and genocide prevention.

As you and President Obama noted in an appeal by Senators to then President Bush in 2006, the Armenian Genocide was a "systematic and deliberate campaign of genocide perpetrated by the Ottoman Empire in 1915. . . The victims of the Genocide deserve our remembrance and their rightful place in history. . . .It is in the best interests of our nation and the entire global community to remember the past and learn from these crimes against humanity to ensure that they are never repeated."

America should never be complicit in genocide denial, which, as we know from painful historical experience, represents the last stage of this horrific crime. We share the principled view you expressed in 2008, when you said that "[T]he horrible events perpetrated by the Ottoman Empire against Armenians constitute a clear case of genocide," and that "[o]ur common morality and our nation's credibility as a voice for human rights challenge us to ensure that the Armenian Genocide be recognized and remembered by the Congress and the President of the United States."

We urge you to disavow the ill-considered statement you made during the Town Hall, and to reaffirm your commitment to recognition of the Armenian Genocide. We also

hope that the Obama Administration will seize the opportunity to make a statement of clear, unequivocal recognition this April 24th – putting America firmly behind a policy of recognizing genocide wherever and whenever it occurs.

Thank you for your consideration of our concerns.

Sincerely,

2111. lei Frank R. West gim Langovin Brugsuh 1 /2: Wheen Both grand. napolition Kaul M. Lijoha Gudy Chu Michael Eaguar Jac Myg Foretta Sanchez Rush Holt gr. W Olm Devi Mens.

Mony L. ackonnen Edward J. Markey Jum Woolsey Hen Calmit Bassar Lee Scott South Robert E. Andr Jhn F. Turng Lois Copper Cale. Think shew Elfar Hallegly Muel E. Jugue

SANAS Cauly Bhily One Born Jan Linkshy Smiles Jh. Sl Di Col Trank A. La Beindo Bob File Brida J. Som Cheveloretsmen Jany 1. Contetto Joseph Lander Janice Hah

Jin W 1. Milth (MI-11)

des a. Weefren	Burd Shu
marcy Keptur	0
	2 0.00
	;